
Bar History Committee of the LLA 2020 

As noted in the Pennsylvania Bar Association Charter, Article III, primary purpose is: 

AND "TO PERPETUATE THE HISTORY OF THE PROFESSION AND THE 
MEMORY OF ITS MEMBERS" 

The LLA Bar History Committee strives to achieve and foster this purpose withjnput, 
interest and involvement which is encouraged. The LLA and the Committee continue to update 
biographies, identification and sketches, maintain and coordinated through Gary Weber. 

2020: What can we say!! With no scheduled meetings of the Committee during this year, 
the primary focus has been to review, update and revise the upcoming bound documents which 
has been an ongoing project since 2018 and 2019, which was the 150'h Anniversaiy of the LLA. 

It is anticipated that 2021 will be the appearance of a book, paiiiculai·ly through the 
efforts of Tammy Taylor, Gary Weber, Bill Carlucci and our LLA Executive Secretaiy, Michelle 
Frey. 

During 2020 there have been very notable deaths of past and present members of the 
Association: 

Kristine Waltz died December 22, 2019: memorial service held virtually on December 
14, 2020. 

Joseph L. Rider died May 3, 2020: service TBA 
Donald M. Larrabee died August 10, 2020: service TBA 
Richard J. Callahan died September 1, 2020: service TBA 
Herny P. Perciballi died December 12, 2020: service TBA 

It can be noted that during 2020, there were a number of LLA and law related activities 
and aiiicles in the Williainsport Sun Gazette and photographs galore. 

Active returning members and other interested and concerned persons are encouraged to 
assist the Bai· History Committee. Input and interest to assist the ongoing efforts to perpetuate 
the history of our County Bar and our legal experiences are welcome. 

Date: December 31, 2020 


